Newsletter December, 2019

Welcome to your new newsletter,

I don't think we've ever had anything like this before, and this is my first
attempt at putting together a community newsletter. I'm hoping that the
information contained in this newsletter is helpful, and any and all feedback
that you care to share will be appreciated. The idea is to help you to stay
informed of activities and events in our community, to help you get to know
your neighbors better, and to offer a place to regularly communicate anything
else that may be good for us to know.

For anyone who doesn't care for this type of communication, you are
welcome to delete it as it arrives or if you want to be removed from the list
completely there is a link at the bottom of the newsletter where you can
“unsubscribe” from all future newsletters.

Since we are starting this in the month of December, I would be
remiss if I didn’t remind us that this is a season of celebration and
thanks. Give thanks for our many blessings, including family and friends
with whom to make and share memories, an awesome creation offering
us one of the most beautiful and inspiring places to live, and the
freedom that allows us to live life to the fullest.

We look forward to a new year that brings opportunities for making new
friends and continuing to grow the ones we already have. Let's make
this coming year one of fond memories of neighbors working together,
working stronger, and having fun.

Celebrate with me for living in the best community in Colorado.

Degi

Kate & Mike Crawford
1041 Lakeside Drive

Mike & Kate met on a blind date in
1984 and courted for 11 years before
finally tying the knot. They were both
born and raised in Albuquerque, NM,
and Mike has a son who lives in
Arkansas.

They fell in love with the lakes and
mountain views surrounding Pagosa
while vacationing, and soon after
moved here in February of 2018.

Unfortunately there were no homes available in Eaton Pagosa Springs at
the time and ended up with a home on the golf course. In May of 2019
they found their “forever home” here in Eaton.

Mike and Kate are both currently retired and look forward to enjoying all
that Colorado has to offer. Mike was a purchasing agent for defense
contractors most of his career and Kate was an insurance adjuster for 40
years. Kate enjoys gardening and volunteering, while Mike loves
racquetball, snow skiing and riding his motorcycle. Kudos to Kate for also
volunteering to serve as our Association Secretary.

Please welcome Mike & Kate to the neighborhood. You will have a chance
to visit with them soon because they have graciously offered their home as
the 2" stop for soup on Friday, December 13" for the Annual Holiday Party.

Activities For December

Holiday Party/Progressive Dinner. Friday, Dec. 13" 5:00 PM

Wine & Appetizers: Bobby Phillips & Connie Gregson
1325 Lakeside Drive
Soup: Mike & Kate Crawford, 1041 Lakeside Drive
Dessert. Rich & Susan Hampton, 788 Lakeside Drive

RSVP to Susan Hampton, mrshampton49gmail.com or (970) 382-1793

Upcoming Activities

Eaton Ladies Coffee. Wednesday, January 8, 9:00 am. Ne
2" Wednesday of every month at Higher Grounds. dd
Contact Billie Jean Taylor for information. (970) 731-1145

Coming Soon in Februa Neighborhood Meet & Greet. /¥ 2w
This activity will happen on the first Thursday of every month at 5 pm.
We will be rotating the host home every month. This will be especially
exciting to see and explore some of the new homes in the neighborhood.
Bring appetizers to share, BYOB
Coffee, tea and hot chocolate will be provided
Stay tuned to next month’s newsletter to see host location.

Community Standards

Extracted from EPEPOA Rules & Regulations (Expanded Version)
View entire document at www.eatonpagosa.com

TRASH, REFUSE DISPOSAL. Trash receptacles should be kept inside or
within approved enclosures. If kept outside, receptacles shall have wildlife-

resistant covers to prevent trash from being scattered and dumped.
Receptacles shall only be placed at roadway shoulder on the day of
collection. No trash or refuse, as visible from the street, shall be dumped,
stored or accumulated on any lot past the day of collection.




